







November 4, 2003 
     The meeting of the Board was held on Tuesday Evening, November 4, 2003 in the Trustees Room of the Old Town Hall. 

     Present Messrs: Gambacorta, DeAscanis, Quillen, Koczak, Gordon, Wilson, Indellini, Lane, Peden Toner and Ms. Banks (11) and Andrew P. Taylor, Esquire. 

     Visitors at this meeting were: Senator Dori Connor, Maj. General Francis A. Ianni, Ms. Robin Bodo, City Council President Christopher Castagno, Ms. Sally Monigle,

Mr. Edward Hutchinson, Mr. Michael Alfree and Mr. Carlo Viola. 

     Prior to the business meeting, Senator Dori Connor spoke to the Board about the Community Development Funds secured for New Castle. 

     Council President Castagno invited the Board to Council meeting on the 11th when 

Mr. Wayne Smith of Janney Montgomery Scott, Inc, bond underwriters, will answer questions etc. and on November 20th a larger public meeting, location to be announced, 

To explain the mechanics of a bond and answer more questions. 

     “Friends of Bellanca”, Ms. Sally Monigle, Mr. Robin Boda and Maj. General Ianni ,

were present and spoke regarding the hangar being placed on the National Register of Historic Places. 

     Since the Board has not had sufficient time to discuss all of the issues and have all the questions answered as to what could be done with the property if on the Register.  It was decided that since the Board has given “Friends of Bellanca” until April 1, 2004 to present an economically viable plan for the property, that the Board delay the process of applying for the National Register. 

     The meeting was called to order, beginning with a moment of silence and remembering Robert W. Martin, City Administrator whose wife passed away today. 

     No additions were made to the monthly calendar. 

     The minutes of the previous meeting were approved. 

     The Treasurers report was approved as submitted. 
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November 4, 2003 

PROPERTY DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE REPORT:   Mr. Indellini reporting. 
Centerpoint: 
     A meeting had been held with Mr. Paul McConnell and Donald N. Isken, Esquire, regarding the parcel which contains the hangar.  Will await a letter on the outcome of this meeting. 

     The “Friends of Bellanca” with Board approval, had already applied to have the hangar placed on “National Register of Historic Places” with a public meeting being held on Wednesday November 12th. 

     The Property Development Committee objected to having the whole 5.7 acres included in this application and would like more time to understand the pros and cons of having it placed on the Register. 

     A motion was made to have this application delayed.  A notarized letter will be sent to Mr. Daniel Griffith, State Historic Preservation Officer.  The motion was carried 7 to 3 with Messrs. Gordon, Lane and Ms. Banks voting to proceed with the application. 

Ferry Cut-off Property: 
     Awaiting a reply from Hospice, who is scheduled to meet next week. 

     Have had an inquiry also regarding a 4,000 sq. ft. building.  Mr. Indellini will follow up on this with other parcels that are or will be available. 

Good Will Fire Company: 
     Lease for the Washington Green site is ready for signatures. 

Penn Farm---Quigley’s: 
     A new lease to be signed, leaving David Quigley off, per the Quigley’s request.  New rental to be $10,350 per year or $2,587.50 per quarter.  Also,  all inside repairs to the house are the responsibility of the tenant. 

West Third Street Property—Marini: 
     Mr. Indellini has had no success in contacting Mrs. Marini regarding the West Third Street property.  He has left messages but has had no return call. 

     Mr. Indellini has also talked with the City regarding the swap with Brosius-Eliason and the widening of West Third Street from South. 
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November 4, 2003

Washington Park: 
     The request for land for a park in Washington Park is still open. 

     Board has been waiting on other City involved issues not completed, i.e. Fourth and Chestnut Street, Brosius-Eliason land swap, etc. 

326 Associates –Farmers Market: 
     It having been noted that tarps are covering salt etc. in the vicinity of the new entrance along with 2 dumpsters, Mr. Stat has been contacted and asks that he be given until spring when the parking area is to be redone. 

OUTREACH COMMITTEE:   






N/R 

PROPERTY MAINTENANCE COMMITTEE REPORT:   Mr. Gordon reporting. 

     Railing at the Dialysis center as well as the new lights will be completed by the end of next week. 

FINANCE COMMITTEE REPORT:   Mr. Peden reporting. 

     Committee had a meeting with the Bank’s on October 22nd and portfolio is up 20% since March 31, 2003. 

     Transfer has been made from JP Morgan to P.N.C. 

     Audit report from Gunnip shows rental, taxes and sewer all as income.  True rental income is about $800.000.00. 

     The loss shown on investments as of March 31, 2003 has been recouped as of November 1, 2003. 

     Police station is 98% complete.  Chief will move in during December and an open house will be held on January 7th, 2004. 

     To date, the Trustees have funded $1,327,817.06 and the final will be approximately $1,900.000.00.  Repayment should begin January 2004. 

     The question was asked if the City Bond bill is passed, will they have the money to repay both the Police Station and the Bond?  Mr. Peden said their income has gone up considerably and there is a 20 year contract on the Police Station. 
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November 4, 2003 

LIBRARY COMMITTEE: 





N/R

     Ms. Banks spoke that a volunteer doing cataloging at the Library had made contact with the Office stating that he had found books signed by George Read, Sr., George Read, Jr., Nicholas Van Dyke, Thomas Stockton, Kensey Johns and several others. 

Many of the books are first editions.  The outer bindings are in deplorable condition, however, the book should be preserved. 
     Mr. Edward Hutchinson, a guest at this meeting, identified himself as the volunteer that had contacted Ms. Banks.  The cost to have the books repaired would certainly be exorbitant. 

     Mr. Lane reported that since the Library is looking for more space, that the Original Collection should be moved back to the Old Library since it will now be climate controlled. 

ELECTION COMMITTEE REPORT:   Ms. Banks reporting. 

     Election set for Saturday, November 15, 2003 from 10 a.m. to 6 p.m. at Good Will Fire House. 

     We have four candidates:  Michael J. Alfree, Sr. 
 



Somasunderam Padmalingam, M. D. 





Herbert A. Swanson 





Carlo Viola

     As of November 4th, we have 34 absentee ballot requests.  Last day to obtain an absentee ballot is November 10th and must be returned by 5:00 p.m. November 14th. 

     There will be 3 voting machines and the alphabet divided into 4 stations. 
     ALL VOTERS MUST HAVE PROPER IDENTIFICATION. 
     The matter of a “run-off” election was discussed and the Election Committee recommends December 6th if it be necessary.  There would be no registration prior to the election, however, absentee ballots would be available. The motion made was carried, 

Messrs. DeAscanis and Wilson voting NO. 

OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE: 





N/R
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November 4, 2003 

BY-LAWS COMMITTEE REPORT:
     The question that the Election Committee had concerning a member of City Council, or Municipal Services Commission being a candidate was discussed. 
     Mr. Cooch is looking into a By-Law amendment covering this issue. 

BUILDING RESTORATION COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Lane reporting. 

     A bit slower than anticipated on the work being done.  

     A meeting will be called when project nears completion.                      

BATTERY PARK COMMITTEE REPORT:   Ms. Banks reporting. 
     Have found that the second slide is going to need replacing before another year. 

GOOD WILL FIRE HOUSE COMMITTEE: 





N/R

COMMUNICATIONS: 
     City Calendar:  Text of previous years on Trustees was mailed to each member.  Only one with corrections  received for the new year. 

     Letter of thanks from the Arasapha Garden Club for the donation to help with the Christmas Decorations in town.

     Letter from American Diabetes Association regarding using the hangar for their 2004 Diabetes Ball.  Mr. Indellini will so notify them that the hangar is not in the condition to have a “black tie gala” held there. 

     There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned. 








M. Anita Banks, Secretary 
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